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Minutes of the Fremington Parish Council’s Tews Lane Committee  

held on Thursday 8th October 2015 at 10am 
at the Parish Council Offices, 12 Higher Road, Fremington 

 
Present: Cllrs R Cann (Chairman), F Biederman, D Chalmers Mrs J Flynn and G Turner 
 Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Parish Clerk and Mrs M Birchmore, Barnstaple Football 

Club  
 
1510/24 Apologies for Absence  
   Cllrs Mrs S Kingdom, B Sherborne and Mr R Sharples, Barnstaple Football Club  
 
1510/25 Declarations of interests 

There were no declarations. 
 
1510/26 To agree the agenda as published 

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree the agenda as published.   
 
1510/27 Chairman's Announcements 

None.  
 

1510/28 To approve and sign the minutes of meeting held on 22nd June 2015 as a correct 
record  

  It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to approve the minutes of the meeting 
  held on 22nd June 2015 as a correct record.  Cllr Cann duly signed the minutes. 
 
  Cllr Chalmers entered the meeting. 
 
1510/29 To consider request from the Football Club for an additional container at Tews 

Lane  
  Members considered the request and it was resolved with no votes to the contrary, to 

approve the request in principle subject to the design and agree a location on site. 
 
1510/30 To discuss fly tipping and damages to the perimeter of the site 

Members were informed that soil and concrete had been dumped around the edge of 
the site.  It was noted that the soil had been removed, it was believed that the 
concrete had been left over from the creation of the entrance way onto the footpath 
and it was agreed for the Parish Council to move the concrete.   
 
Members were informed that the perimeter fence had once again been damaged, a 
quotation had been received to repair the damaged section and it was resolved, with 
no votes to the contrary, to repair the damage to the perimeter fence at a cost of 
£150.  

 
1510/31 To discuss organisations using the site 

It was noted that there had been an advert for a running club at Tews Lane, Cllr 
Turner reported that the site would be the meeting point for the club and they would 
not actually be running around the site. It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, 
to note the information. 
 
Cllr Turner reported that tree works are required on site and it was agreed to 
investigate and obtain quotations as necessary.  

 
1510/32  Close 10.20am. 
 
 
 
 
 

Signed……………………………………………  Dated ………………… 


